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Addendum I 
 

Date: March 26, 2025 

 

From: Gary Korneck, Procurement Manager, Metro Bus 

 

Subject: Western Transit Center Project: February 2026 Groundbreaking  

 

It was mentioned during Metro Bus’s Western Transit Center project Pre-

Proposal meeting on February 26, 2025, that a “groundbreaking” needed to 

take place by February 2026 as a show of major progress to avoid any 

amendments to the environmental review process that Metro Bus had already 

undertaken.  

 

After further discussion with the Federal Transit Administration’s Region 5 

office, it has been determined that Metro Bus has met all of the current 

thresholds considered for major progress to this point and that the deadline to 

“break ground” by February 2026 is no longer required as part of this project.  

 

The only project completion “deadline” in place at this time will be an 

anticipated opening of the facility by September 2026.  

 

 

CC: Dave Green, Chief Operations Officer  

      Nene Israel, Director of Finance 

      Mike Reid, Maintenance Manager  

 


